Sunset Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes

September 28, 2010
Location: West Linn City Hall, Council Chambers
CALL TO ORDER
Troy Bowers, President of the Sunset Neighborhood Association (SNA), called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.

PRESENT

11 members and 3 guest present. 
The meeting attendance sign-in sheet is in our files and is available upon request.

SECRETARY’S REPORT
Minutes of the previous meeting April 27, 2010 were not available but approved as posted on web site.  
TREASURER’S REPORT

City of West Linn – NA Stipend Account 2009/10
Opening balance      New Fiscal Year Budget      (July ’09 – June ‘10)     $1,500.00




07/01/09

carry over from ’08-’09



       372.82

07/01/09

‘09 – ‘10 Fiscal Year Budget
                
     1,872.82
06/26/10

Picnic music  GlobalFM band


      (450.00)

06/26/10

Picnic – sandwiches



      (360.00)

06/26/10

Picnic – food



                     (173.71)

07/01/10

‘10 – ’11 Fiscal Year Budget


   $1,500.00



Balance since last meeting



   $2,389.11






SNA – Discretionary Funds      

Opening balance               (July’09 - June’10)               
                   $686.11                
09/10/09

100 fliers September mtg @ .49 ea


       -49.00
09/15/09

Meeting Refreshments



       -15.26 
10/29/09

Meeting Refreshments



       -12.00 
01/26/10

Meeting Refreshments and batteries

       -12.00

03/05/10

100 fliers March mtg



         -9.00

04/27/10

Meeting Refreshments



       -12.00

06/26/10

Canopy and misc supplies



     -108.63

06/26/10

ice + misc items for picnic



       -43.06

06/27/10

donations from picnic



        32.00



Balance since last meeting


                  $457.16





ANNOUNCEMENTS   
1. Upcoming vote for two positions for city council, Tuesday, November 2nd.  Candidate’s forum at the WL Adult Community Center on October 8th.
GUEST PRESENTATIONS
1. Police Officer Larry Redler:  He spoke about the increase of the number of door-to-door solicitors in West Linn area.  You should be able to ask for their business license, aka some proof of identity.   If any problems you can report to the police at their non-emergency phone number: 503-635-0238.  He also talked about the increase in the number of automobile break-ins.  Keep your car doors locked.  A question was raised regarding the number of abandoned parked cars in our neighborhood.  The officer reminded us of the city ordinance that a car is to be moved after 72 hours, and that you have the option to call the city enforcement officer, Peggy Jones, at 503-655-6214.
2. Julie Koler, with Andrews History Group and Sara Javoronok, with Associate Planner from the City of West Linn:  They spoke about the Historic Property Reconnaissance Level Survey that was done to denote homes in the West Linn area that were built before 1964.  The purpose of the survey was to allow homeowners of these properties to apply for historic certification which could give them a potential tax break.  This effort supports one of the goals of our neighborhood plan, which is the preservation of our historic resources.  A slide was presented highlighting various historic homes in the Sunset neighborhood.  The survey will be posted to the city’s web site shortly. 

OLD BUSINESS

1. Clean up day September 18th:  Was a success - we had two dumpsters filled as well as donations to the Goodwill.  We had to turn away several truck loads because we were full. However, if you had metal items you could take it to the Dale Davis Recycling Center on Willamette Fall Drive at no charge.
2. Hemlock/Falls View/Pine Street area:   It has been resolved to the satisfaction of the neighbors.

3.  Sunset Neighborhood Plan Implementation:

· Gateway and intersection signs.  We are working with the city to determine the next steps in order to move forward.
· Trails – sidewalks:  Mention was made of the gap in the sidewalks along Summit / Cornwall Street and the resulting safety issues.  SNA will be applying for grant money that will be used to make improvements to sidewalks.
· Sunset School:  The city is working on vacating the right-of-way which will allow the school to access Sunset Park property.
· Preservation of Historic Resources:  We are looking for someone who is interested in helping with this aspect of the Sunset Neighborhood Plan.

4. Fifth Annual Sunset Neighborhood Picnic:  Sunday, June 27th 1-4pm Sunset Park.  Picnic was a success with approximately 100 neighbors attending.  We served sub sandwiches, and music was provided by GlobalFM.  Please think about volunteering to help with the picnic next year.
NEW BUSINESS

1. Elections of SNA Officers:  Nominations were held for officers. The following individuals were elected to serve another term:  Troy Bowers, President, John Sramek, Vice President, and Doreen Vokes, Secretary/Treasurer.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed.  Thanks for supporting your neighborhood.
ADJOURNMENT

With no further business before the SNA, the President adjourned the meeting at 8:35pm.

**Next meeting will be in January 25th  @ 7pm. **

Respectfully submitted by Doreen Vokes, Secretary of the SNA.

SNA OFFICERS

President,

  Troy Bowers
      503-703-7303
bowerst@msa-ep.com
Vice President,
  John Sramek
      503-320-2077
johns@jsremodel.com 

Secretary/Treasurer,
  Doreen Vokes     503-650-2072
dsekov@msn.com 

For association info and meeting minutes, or for general city information, visit www.westlinnoregon.gov     ***please note new web site address***

